Committee on Nominations and Elections 

Short Report for C&EN
Philadelphia, PA, August 2012
N&E continues to examine several preferential voting methods to enable the election process to be more consistent across all ACS elections.  Discussion will continue in New Orleans.  

We are actively looking at ways to aid candidates through the election process and hope to share more information in New Orleans.  

N&E is responsible for reviewing annually the distribution of member population within the six electoral districts to ensure that the districts have equitable representation.  The 2011 year-end report showed that District 3 was out of compliance.  N&E recommended that the Hampton Roads and Western Maryland local sections be transferred from District II to District III.  This shift would meet the specified criteria for redistricting and it would bring the districts within permissible range. Both local sections agreed, and it was adopted by Council, but not without substantial debate and a request by a number of Councilors that N&E conduct a more comprehensive review of all the electoral district boundaries. 

N&E considered the Petition to Amend National Election Procedures that was up for consideration.  N&E supports the petitioner’s intent to shorten the election timelines for President-Elect and the Board of Directors. However, N&E does not support the petition as presented.
N&E took no position on the Petition on International Chemical Sciences Chapters Funds.

The committee did not support the Petition on Candidate Comments in C&EN that was up for action.  N&E believes the item was not appropriate for the bylaws; that it more appropriately should be as an N&E guideline; and that the six-month moratorium restricting comments in C&EN and other ACS venues is too long and could interfere with the normal business of the Society. N&E has revised its guidelines to address this issue.   

Ballots for the 2012 fall national election will be mailed on September 28th with a voting deadline six weeks later on November 9. Members will have the option to vote electronically or by the traditional paper ballot. To encourage voter participation, our election vendor, VR Election Services, will send out an email early in September offering members the option of receiving their ballot electronically. 

In its executive session, N&E developed slates of potential nominees for President-Elect-2014 and Directors of Districts II and IV, and a slate of potential candidates for Director-at-Large, for 2014-2016. The pertinent biographical information will appear in the New Orleans Council agenda.  
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